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Re:  Naming Wiswall Dam Park the “John Hatch Park at Wiswall Falls”

RESOLUTION #2013-22 OF DURHAM, NEW HAMPSHIRE

Naming the Town-Owned Park at Wiswall Dam After the Late John Woodsum Hatch in Accordance With the Provisions of Resolution  #2002-13 Dated October 28, 2002 for Naming Public Facilities, Trails, Forests, or Trees
WHEREAS, on October 28, 2002, the Durham Town Council adopted Resolution #2002-12 establishing a policy for the naming of public facilities, trails, forests or trees; and    
WHEREAS, in accordance with Resolution #2002-13 the Department of Public Works received a request to name the Town’s Park at Wiswall Dam after the late John Woodsum Hatch; and
 

WHEREAS, after careful review and consideration the Department of Public Works has determined that it is reasonable and appropriate to name the Park “ The John Hatch Park at Wiswall Falls “; and 
WHEREAS, John Woodsum Hatch contributed to the Durham community for many years in the following ways, to name only a few:

· Serving 15 years on the Conservation Commission.

· Preserving land and mapping trails at Wagon Hill Farm, Durham Point Road, Longmarsh Road, Packers Falls Road, and Wiswall Falls as well as numerous other conservation projects within the Town.

· Founding member of the Lamprey River Watershed Association and the Lamprey River Advisory Committee.

· Sharing his artistic talent by creating the beloved three-dimensional topographic map located in the Durham Town Office lobby which gives context to the Town’s protected land to all who visit the Town Office.

· Sharing his love of the land, of nature, and of history through his many beautiful paintings of Durham scenes. And;

WHEREAS, the Durham Town Council has determined that the request to so honor John Woodsum Hatch fulfills all six criteria of Resolution #2002-13; 
NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the Durham Town Council, the governing body of the Town of Durham, New Hampshire, does hereby adopt Resolution #2013-22 accepting the recommendation forwarded by the Department of Public Works to name the Wiswall Dam Park the “John Hatch Park at Wiswall Falls” after the late John Woodsum Hatch.
PASSED AND ADOPTED this   7th   day of   October, 2013   by a two-thirds (2/3) majority vote of the Durham Town Council with    Nine (9)   voting in favor,                 Zero (0) voting against, and   Zero (0)  abstaining.






_____________________________







Jay B. Gooze, Chair







Durham Town Council

ATTEST:




____________________________





Lorrie Pitt, Town Clerk-Tax Collector
